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Last Saturday night saw big celebrations in Inglewood’s Town 
Hall, as Deputy Chief Fire Officer Lance Allerby received the 
Gold Star medal for 25 years of service in the Brigade. 
DCFO Allerby arrived with his Family and was met by CFO 
Gillespie with the Inglewood Brigade standing in a guard of 

honour outside.  
Speeches were made, recognising Lance’s 
huge commitment to our community and 
showing much appreciation to his family for 
their support with Lance’s wife Tash being 
presented a certificate and flowers. 

Lance’s own speech spoke of the experiences he has gained over the years, 
with two of his 25 years serving in the New Plymouth West Station. The gas 
explosion at McKee production station and the Dairy Factory fire were 
memorable events. He also mentioned unusual calls, including medical and 
weather events with Lance’s turn out rate being impressive. 
Along with the Gold star, Lance was awarded Honorary Life Membership to 
the Brigade. It is with this kind of commitment that Inglewood’s Volunteer 
Fire Brigade is able to continue to serve our community. 

Celebrating 25 Years of  Volunteer Fire Fighting (Helen Rose) 

Above: Guard of honour Right: Lance with his medals Below Left: Lance with his 
family: From Left Isabella, Sofia, Tash, Lance, Marie (Lance’s mum) and Georgina 

Below Left: The Inglewood Volunteer Fire Brigade 
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There are signs that we are getting back to 
normal, but I think that we will have to come 
up with a new normal because the world will 
never be the same. Covid-19 has wreaked 
havoc throughout the planet and so many 
people have died. Scientists are working 
towards finding a vaccine to combat the 
pandemic but it will be some time before it will 
be available world-wide. 
We were getting clear of the virus with just a 
few new cases cropping up as New Zealanders 
drifted back from overseas countries which 
are rife with Covid, so they had to import a 
few more cases from Russia. A plane-load of 
fishermen has proved to be a problem with a 
number of them testing positive. Thank 
goodness they have been contained in an 
isolation hotel. 
What are the signs of getting back to normal? 
For a start the new government, who have the 
numbers to govern alone, have signed up with 
the Greens. I suppose it is better to have them 
on your terms, than have them biting at your 
heels with the Opposition. Only time will tell if 
that is a good move or not so good. 
The All Blacks are getting back on track after a 
shaky start in the first test where they let the 
Aussies get a draw. Last night they were 
starting to hit their straps and play up to their 
potential. I thought that they may make it a 
clean sweep until they let the Aussies in for a 
try. Another sign of normality is that I could 
not think of anything to write 
about! 
 

Food for thought, eh? 

Inglewood continually proves a 
welcoming community. On Saturday 
night residents opened their homes to 
the 100’s of children and parents that 
dressed up and went trick and 
treating for Halloween. The trail 
organised by Polly Catiln-Maybury, 
gave children the chance to have fun 
while only visiting those homes who 
joined in the trail, so no one was put 
out by unwanted door knockers. 
Kiwi’s are a diverse lot, different 
backgrounds, ethnicities, perspectives 
and preferences. Post election 
Parliament is even more diverse, it 
matters not if you are male, female, 
gay, lesbian, heterosexual, black, 
brown, white, rich or poor, what 
counts is getting the job done. 
Actually that applies to everything!!! 
 

Phillippa Peters - Editor 
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Local ‘Treasure’ Heads to Wellington 

At the recent Citizens Awards 
Inglewood’s Dale Spurdle was 

presented with well 
deserved award. 
Dale has been a 
volunteer Reiki Master 
for the Taranaki Cancer 
Society since 2009. 
These unobtrusive 
appo in tment s  are 
provided in conjunction 
w i t h  a n y  o t h e r 
treatments patients are 
receiving. 
Dale has also been a 
volunteer for the 
Inglewood Foodbank 
for about four years, 
filling in as the manager 
of the group when 
required and sorting 
food parcels for those 
in need. She’s also a volunteer with the Inglewood Community Garden, growing 
vegetables for local senior citizens and the Foodbank. 

Dale Spurdle Receives Citizens Award 

Inglewood’s author Helen Griffiths finds herself in the capital this week as interest in her recent 
book release ramps up. ‘Treasure Beyond Measure – A Collective Noun Safari” is proving a hit with 
ALL ages. 
“The younger kids like the animals and the rhyme, the older kids enjoy the artwork and love the 
book’s message and the grown-ups often come away having learnt some new words!” explains 
Helen Griffiths. “I’ve really been thrilled with the positive reactions to it.” 
Thanks to the support of Taranaki businesses, copies of the book are now in school libraries 

across the region. Following on from the success of her Taranaki Schools Tour, this month sees her touring 
Wellington Primary Schools as well as holding book signing events at bookstores including Unity Books. Copies of 

the book are available online at www.treasurebeyondmeasure.co.nz or 
from Poppies New Plymouth, The Collaboration, Pohutukawa Books and 
Gover Street Gallery and are priced at just $20.  
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As you walk into Michael Self’s 
workshop, some of the first 
things you will notice are 
frames with various tools 
hanging from them. “What the 
heck is that?” you might say. 
One frame features a row of 
p i t ch forks ,  another a 
collection of picks, mattocks, 
grubbers, spades and a 
crowbar forged from an old 
car driveshaft. An engine hoist 
has a steel tyre from a dray 

hanging from it along with some steel skeletons and a pair of shears. From 
Layne McDonald’s shed in Stratford there is a mounted steel gate with the 
struts cut at different lengths complete with a resonating chamber. 
Out of Wayne Morris’s shed there are mounted hand saws, circular saw 
blades and much more. These are all instruments for the Farm Music, 
Taranaki installation/performance which is part of the RESET 2020 festival. 
Farm Music, Taranaki is being presented in partnership with the Taranaki 
Retreat and Rural Support Trust. The event is the brain child of Sally 
Barnett who has enlisted renowned musician Chris O’Connor (think 
Phoenix Foundation and a host of other musical achievements) and sound 
sculptor Bridget Johnson to bring this intriguing and fresh event together. 
Farm Music is about exploring new ways to play with sound and to create 
your own instruments and improvisations from items found in your own 
backyard shed, paddock or garage. While on this exciting new path it also 
draws on the origins of many musical forms where “Stuff” was used to 
make music; think the blues, skiffle, jug bands, working songs and in many 
cases gave rise to a number of dance forms.  
Like these traditions Farm Music has a focus on creativity, bringing people 

together and well being support hence its association with 
the Taranaki Retreat and the Rural Support Trust. 
The public can enjoy the installation and performance at a 
free event on Sunday 8 November, 2.00 - 6.00pm in the 
Alexander Room, TSB Showplace . 
Michael will be there to give any Inglewoodians a warm 
welcome.  

Farm Music Taranaki 
(Karen Clarke) 
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The first weeks of November, you 
should be preparing gardens by 
cultivating, adding mulch, manure and 

compost. Some of you will have done this, but you need to 
always work on your soil. If you follow the moon calendar, then 
you should plant root crops in the full moon phase, which is this 
week. Around the 9th of the month, then it’s time to prune, and 
harvest crops, and have a tidy up. On the new moon, which is 
the 15th November, get ready to start planting more above 
ground crops, and for the rest of the month just keep sowing, 
planting and pruning. Of course, if you’re like most busy people, 
then you’ll just plant as much as you need, when you actually get 
some time! 

There are plenty of lovely new 
petunias around, as well as the new 
Calibrachoas in beautiful colour. 
The Calibrachoa Can-Can Bumble 
Bees features vibrant, unique 
bicolour pattern with large flowers 
which bloom from early summer 
into autumn. These sturdy and 

beautiful Calibrachoas have vibrant flowers that cascade down 
the sides of hanging baskets and pots. This makes them perfect 
in pots or hanging baskets or table centre piece. With a 
mounding growth habit, they are easy care plants and for best results keep moist. Perfect on show in that sunny 
spot or in partial shade. 
In the vegetable garden, everything can be planted now, and even though there will be no Inglewood Harvest 
Festival next year boohoo, we still have Atlantic Giants for you and you pals to grow, and have your own 

competition. If you’re into eating, there are plenty 
of choices of pumpkin and squash to grow, so give 
it a go, you’ll be happy you did. Happy gardening. 

Garden Clues with Sue  (Sue Marsh) 

Get Festival Ready - RESET 2020 is 
coming to Town (Rebecca Johnson) 

Top-notch, feel-good entertainment is making its way to 
Taranaki when RESET 2020, presented by the Taranaki Arts 
Festival, brings a smorgasbord of shows to theatres, halls and 
venues around the region.   
Audiences can take their pick of cabaret, comedy, music, and 
theatre over two weeks, including the dazzling 
comedy CRINGE WORTHY! which be performing at the 
Inglewood Town Hall on Friday 6 November, for one night 
only. 
The laugh-out-loud performance awash with 70s flair, 
nostalgic tunes and, of course, cringey humour is a clever 
narrative with enormous gags that will have viewers in 
stitches. 
Cringe Worthy! is a love letter to 1970s New Zealand, bringing 
in some of the best music of a decade and presented by 
seasoned entertainers who lovingly mock the era in luscious 
wigs and platform shoes.  
RESET 2020 is a celebration of New Zealand and Taranaki 
talent, and with tickets at an affordable $25, RESET 2020 
invites all to enjoy the wide range of endless entertainment. 
Alongside a packed programme are dozens of community 
events, including live music, tours, workshops, and markets. 
RESET 2020 runs 5-15 November. The full festival programme 
and tickets are available at www.reset2020.co.nz. 

A big thanks to the Inglewood community that attended our Wednesday night IA5. It was a 
fabulous turn out with some great discussions and offers of support. We are very grateful 

for this amazing community that gets in behind us and supports our project and of course our kiwi!   
Garden festival has started and If you haven’t visited us allready to check out our flora and art display we would 
love to see you! You might even find a few kiwi hiding amongst the forest! Thanks to Janica at Woodleigh nurseries 
for loaning us her plants. 
We are open our usual hours of Monday to Friday 9.00am until 4.00pm and on both weekends over the festival we 

are open 
1 0 . 0 0 a m 

until 4.00pm. 
We are also 
stocked up 
with lovely 
gift items 
including our 
new range of 
b r a n d e d 
merchandise. 
So if you are 
starting to 
plan your 
C h r i s t m a s 
s h o p p i n g , 
call in and 
check it out.   

Thank You From Experience P

�

rangi (Karen Moratti) 
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A Life Worth Living (and it’s not over yet!) - Taranaki’s Newest Author 
 (Jocelyn Gallop) 

An ex- Inglewood High School student, George Gallop has published 
a book, “A Life worth Living (and it’s not over yet!)”. Many who 
were around Inglewood in the 1960’s may remember George and 
the mischief he always seemed to get into. His life has been 
considerably different to most boomers, as a child, living on 
lighthouses, attending boarding school from the age of eight and 
then Inglewood High School.  
With the technology of today there are no longer manned 
lighthouses so this way of life has now gone forever. There are very 
few private boarding schools for primary age children in New Zealand.  
George left Inglewood in the late 1960’s and headed for the Eastern 
Taranaki back country and his narrative tells a great many humorous 
stories of the characters he encountered there. He worked for the 
Whangamomona Pest Destruction Board, and later managed all 
biodiversity and biosecurity for the Taranaki Regional Council. 
In his book he highlights many aspects of his 50 years involved in 

professional, commercial and recreational hunting. He makes it clear the way things were in his day and 
makes a number of projections as to the way things will be for young hunters in the future. 
But this book is far more than a hunter’s story. It is a story of a man who spent over 40 years in Search 
and Rescue, almost 40 years as a Mountain Safety Council Firearms Instructor and 32 years as a Fire 
Fighter with the Toko Volunteer Fire Brigade. Someone who has contributed to Taranaki communities 
in no small way. I know because I have been his wife for over 50 years. George and I are now retired 
on a small farmlet in Toko. George’s book is available from Inglewood Book Centre or by enquiries to 
jocelyngallop@gmail.com. 
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Golf Shoot Out (Debbie Oulsnam) 
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The shootout started out with a bit 
of an overcast sky and a few drops 
of rain. It was an impressive tee off 
on the 10th with all 19 starters 
successfully getting across the 

Manganaeia, no-one in the gardens or penalty area. 
First casualties were Shaun Gower and John Fred. 
On the 11th Jono Gibson was joined by Chris Hill 
and Dave Bates for the walk back to the club 
house. 

As the rain started, 
drives got more 
sporadic, Trev Terry 
was a victim, then 
Dave Herbert, then 
the wind came into 
play and the 13th saw 
off Matt Brown 
and  Cliff Edgecombe 
the. With wind and rain now whipping in, Alan Eichstaedt and Harley Simpson were 
left in the cold on the 14th. With water on the greens, the 15th saw the end of Kayne 
Newman and Chris Reynolds. A poor drive by Callum Smith ended his day on the 
16th along with Paul Spurdle. On the 17th, Pecos Broughton had a wayward drive, 
played a provisional ball, neither ball was to be seen again. Trev Schrider was next to 
go (assisted by John Burgess who was running the Shootout, who in his cart managed 
to run directly over Trev’s ball with a tyre). 
The two finalists teed off on the 18th, Paul Urbahn and Bryan's Wilson were well 
short of the green, on the green Bryan had first putt, struck the ball with the 
authority, sending it straight into the cup leaving Paul in second place. 

Above: Bryan (Willy) Wilson 
claimed the Shootout Shield 

Blue Mountain Sewing 
Clothing Alterations 

and Dress Making 
Opening Hours 

  

Monday - Friday 
9.00am - 4.30pm 

  

Saturday  
By Appointment Only 

  

41 Richmond Street 
Inglewood 

(Lime Green Building) 
0279100199 
067568284 

Inglewood’s Great Trick and Treat Trail  
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 How good are 
you at looking 
after yourself?  
Do you always 
put the family 
before you?  Do 
you feel like you 
are often left 
holding the can, 
while everyone 
else is off doing 
w h a t  t h e y 
enjoy? 
In this modern 

world we live in we are driven to be successful, seen 
to be achieving and always having goals to focus on, 
while looking fabulous at the same time.  No pressure 
eh?   
Is this really the best way to be living?  What if we 
could look at life through a different lens that offered more opportunities and still fulfilling our desires? 
We lose time by scrolling through social media posts, looking at that perfect picture/post – then find ourselves 
thinking “welI that’s nice for them” or “I wish I had that  ______ “fill in the blank”, which breeds dissatisfaction 
within our own worlds.  Comparison is poison and eats away at the best parts of us!  
We walk around on autopilot completing the daily tasks, to wake up tomorrow and do it all over again.  Our 
bodies hold onto how we function in the world whether we realise it or not.  It shows up in the form of tensions 
e.g. sore muscles, stiff neck, shoulders and joints, headaches, feeling of not being on “top of your game”.   This is 
your body attempting to get your attention, begging you to hear it’s cry for help! 
Need a fresh approach?  It’s simple really - step up and engage; become conscious!   
We need to be present; to be aware of what is distracting us from what is really important and how this impacts on 
our lives.  Your body knows what it needs to function at 100%, do you listen to those indicators or do you keep 
pushing through until something stops you in your tracks? 
Are you ready to give you and your body a break?  To be really seen and heard?  Ready to learn to listen and tune 
into what your body requires?   Make positive changes that support your mental/emotional health and physical well-
being?   To hear your innate wisdom? (after all you are your own expert).  I offer you the opportunity to reduce 
those everyday stresses in your life – are you ready for the change?  All you have to do is pick up the phone and 
call me – Sheryl Hamilton at Energy Flow Studio on (027) 243-1718.  Let’s breeze through the silly season! 

Are You Conscious? (Sheryl Hamilton) 
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The Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment (RYPEN) was again 
hosted by the Inglewood Rotary Club at Vertical Horizon over 
the weekend of 18-21 October. 

Sixty 63 nominations were accepted for the course but only 37 were finally 
able to attend, due to withdrawals for exams, COVID fears and other events 
on at the same time. Students aged 15-17 years from the lower North Island 
were selected and sponsored by 26 Rotary clubs to attend a weekend of 
enrichment of their leadership, self-confidence and friendship. 
A group discussion on the Friday night sought to draw out those things that was a 
challenge for the youth of today. The standout concern of all students was the 
influence of social media on their lives. However despite knowing what the issue was, 
there were no ideas of how to address the problem, but there was an acceptance that 
how people used the medium was maybe more the issue, rather than the medium. 
A typically late to bed night on Friday preceded the team challenges of the Lake 
Traverse, Jellyfish and Flying Kiwi on the Saturday which started with a frost! Time was 
also allocated to practicing for the team skits to be presented that evening after dinner. A new aspect was 
introduced this year, in that dinner was an Opshop Dinner, where attendees were asked to bring clothes that they 
had bought from their local opshop, wear them Saturday night and then leave them at the camp to bolster the 
wardrobe there. Those that didn’t bring their own were dressed for the part by Rotarians amidst some 
protestations! Several Rotarians and partners joined the group for Saturday dinner and enjoyed the skits from each 
team. The highlight of the night was all four groups presenting complete and well-thought-out skits, from 
impersonating TV shows, to jump-jam singing and dancing, it was great and all really enjoyable. 
Sunday was the Mud Run followed by the Water Slide, then the annual Raft Race up the lake, which was all taken in 
the students stride and the smiles were beaming. Their never thought they’d enjoy it so much! The warm spring 
weather helped a bit! The guest speaker this year was Moira Shepherd with her Sled Dogs Life Lesson presentation. 

Moira has spent the last seven NZ summers in 
Alaska working with sled dogs, as sledding is the 
National Sport of Alaska and the best dogs are as 
well known as we know our All Blacks. The quirks, 
characteristics and traits of the dogs and their 
training, can be directly compared and applied to 
humans and our behaviour, which was engaging for 
the students. A surprise for everyone at the close of 
the presentation was meeting Lydia, a retired nine 
year old sled dog living in NZ now. 

Rotary Hosts RYPEN (Mel Cook) 
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Handyman Available 
 

Fencing - Decking - Guttering, Cleaning/Repairs 

New Guttering - Small Plumbing Jobs 
Pruning of Trees - Small Concrete Jobs 

House Repairs - Carports 
 

Merv 027 481 1882 or 7566335 

What’s on and 
Coming Events 
 

Please advise of your event 
7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 

Fun Ho! Toy Museum 
Inglewood Heritage Centre 
Anglican Churches of the 
Inglewood District 
Mon - Fri 10.00am - 4.00pm 
Sat/Sun and Public Holidays 
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 

Sustainable Backyards Trail 
30 October - 8 November 
 

Taranaki Garden Festival 
30 October - 8 November   
 

Cringe Worthy 
Inglewood Town Hall 
Friday 6 November 7.30pm 
Tickets Fun Ho! Toys or 
reset2020.co.nz 
 

Gun Show 
Plymouth International Hotel 
Saturday 7/Sunday 8 Nov 
 

Safer Speeds Review 
Have Your Say 
Ing Library/Service Centre 
Tuesday 10 Nov 10.00am-noon 
 

Inglewood Parents Group 
Break Up and Christmas Party 
Friday 13 Nov 10.00am-noon 
St Andrew’s Church Hall  
All welcome, no cost 
Morning tea/gifts for children 
Text Robyn 021 269 6379 
 

Taranaki Rugby 
Taranaki v Hawkes Bay  
TET Sun 15 Nov 2.05pm 
 

Inglewood AFC Club AGM 
Tuesday 17 November 7.00pm 
Karo Park Clubrooms 
All Welcome 
 

Inglewood Golf Club AGM 
Tuesday 17 November 7.45pm 
Club House, Lepper Rd 
 

 
 
 

Dry 
Firewood 

Bins of 
untreated 

timber off cuts 
Only $80 
Inglewood 
township 

 

Ph Value Building 
Supplies 

0800245535 or 
7567535 

Inglewood AFC Club  
 

AGM 
 

Tuesday 17 November 2020 
 

7.00pm 
 

Karo Park Clubrooms 
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Wanted to Buy 

Portable Gas Heater 
(using 9kg Cylinder) 

Ph 0276 950297 
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Norfolk School Show Day (Andrew Georgeson) 

The morning started ominously with light rain greeting us 
when we started to arrive. After a horribly wet day in 

2019 we were very keen to have a 
sunny one this year! Fortunately 
the weather cleared nicely and we 
were left with a beautiful sunny 
day. Our community was excited 
to be able to re-connect following 
Covid-19 level 2 restrictions and 
Show Day was the perfect 
opportunity. It remains one of the 
most anticipated days on our 
annual calendar.  
We had strong numbers in calves 
and lambs this year, with 30 lambs 
and 23 calves entered, along with 

5 goats, 7 dogs and several 
other pets there was plenty of 
wildlife on show! 
Our Home and School cake 
and firewood auctions were 
amazing this year, and along 
with the food on offer it was a 
very successful fundraising day 
as well.  
Overall, we were really 
happy to be able to hold Show 
Day this year. It was a 
wonderful community event. 
We thank everyone who 
attended and all of our fantastic sponsors for making the day such a success!  
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